



PLANNING COMMITTEE

Agenda item	Name	Planning Committee
	Date of meeting	13th May 2019 in the council chamber at 18.30 The meeting was conducted in accordance with the published agenda distributed by the clerk
1	Present	Councillors: Richard Berry (chair) Johnnie Walker (vice chair) Andrew Evitt Jane Hudson Joan Mann Mike Smith
	Members of the public	None
2.	Apologies	None
3.	Declarations of Pecuniary Interest	None
4 and 5		See sheet 2
6.	Summary of recommendations agreed to take to Full Council DC/19/02078 3, Linden Court Eye – works to trees protected by a TPO : no reason to object DC/19/02214 and DC/19/02215 – Alterations to outbuildings Rook Hall : no reason to object DC/19/02195 – Works to tress at Fen House, Castle Street Eye : no reason to object DC/19/02267 Temporary Access road between A140 and Leys Lane Yaxley: consultation request received on 13th May. An extension of time to be requested until June 20th to consider this application given the number of documents which accompany it. DC/19/02268 Realignment of voltage cable Leys Lane and Potash lane : as above	



PLANNING COMMITTEE

<p>7</p>	<p>Determinations and Appeals to note since last meeting</p> <p>DC/18/05639 Progress Power Eye DC/19/00657 Land on Eye Airfield</p>
	<p>Agenda item 4</p> <p>Councillor Richard Berry elected chair. Vote unanimous Councillor Johnnie Walker elected vice-chair. Vote unanimous</p> <p>RB, JW and colleagues recorded thanks to AE for work undertaken as chair over a long period</p> <p>The meeting agreed that Gary Rowland would be offered the position of co-opted member to advise on specific projects and as a further link to the Neighbourhood Plan Implementation Team</p> <p>The meeting also agreed that links were to be established with Mr Phil Butler to coordinate and enhance the quality of response to planning matters relating to Progress Power submissions for the proposed new power station.</p> <p>Agenda item 5</p> <p>The meeting reviewed the correspondence from colleagues at Redllingfield, Southolt and Horham and Athelington regarding the proposed poultry units on two sites. The meeting agreed that Eye should respond to the offer of joint action and the clerk was to be instructed to set this in motion.</p> <p>Agenda Item 8 -Other matters</p> <p>The proposal received by Attwells for support services on the drafting and content of planning responses to be submitted to F&G for consideration.</p>



PLANNING COMMITTEE

The meeting noted that minutes for the decision by MSDC regarding DC/18/05021 Land Adjoining Tuffs Road and Maple way were not yet on the MSDC portal for a meeting that had taken place on 13th March. Town clerk requested to make an enquiry as to when they would be published.

The meeting closed at 19.15

Date of next meeting Monday 17th June 2019 at 18.30 in the council chamber

Distribution: All present, Town Clerk, District Councillor Peter Gould